
 
 
 

The Believer—The Enemy—And Our Authority 
 

We Have an Enemy 
 

Be self-controlled and alert. Your enemy the devil prowls around like a roaring lion 
looking for someone to devour. Resist him, standing firm in the faith, because you 
know that your brothers throughout the world are undergoing the same kind of 
sufferings.  1 Peter 5:6,9 

 
For our struggle is not against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against the 
authorities, against the powers of this dark world and against the spiritual forces of 
evil in the heavenly realms. Eph 6:13 

 
Then I heard a loud voice in heaven say: "Now have come the salvation and the power 
and the kingdom of our God, and the authority of his Christ. For the accuser of our 
brothers, who accuses them before our God day and night, has been hurled down. 
They overcame him by the blood of the lamb and by the word of their testimony; they 
did not love their lives so much as to shrink from death. Rev 12:11 

 
The Lord Jesus Defeated our Enemy 
 

Since the children have flesh and blood, he too shared in their humanity so that by his 
death he might destroy him who holds the power of death--that is, the devil-- and free 
those who all their lives were held in slavery by their fear of death. Heb 2:14,15 

 
And having disarmed the powers and authorities, he made a public spectacle of them, 
triumphing over them by the cross. Col 2:15 

 
Who (the Lord Jesus) has gone into heaven and is at God's right hand--with angels, 
authorities and powers in submission to him. 1 Peter 3:18 

 
He who does what is sinful is of the devil, because the devil has been sinning from the 
beginning. The reason the Son of God appeared was to destroy the devil's work. 

 1 John 3:8 
 

They overcame him by the blood of the Lamb and by the word of their testimony; they 
did not love their lives so much as to shrink from death. Rev 12:11 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
We Have the Victory of the Lord Jesus Given to Us. 
 

When Jesus had called the Twelve together, he gave them power and authority to drive 
out all demons and to cure diseases,  and he sent them out to preach the kingdom of 
God and to heal the sick. Luke 9:1,2 
 
 After this the Lord appointed seventy-two others and sent them two by two ahead of 
him to every town and place where he was about to go. Heal the sick who are there 
and tell them, 'The kingdom of God is near you.' Luke 10:1,9 
 
Then Jesus came to them and said, "All authority in heaven and on earth has been 
given to me. Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the 
name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit,  and teaching them to obey 
everything I have commanded you. And surely I am with you always, to the very end of 
the age." Matt 28:18-20 
 
I pray also that the eyes of your heart may be enlightened in order that you may know 
the hope to which he has called you, the riches of his glorious inheritance in the 
saints,  and his incomparably great power for us who believe. That power is like the 
working of his mighty strength,  which he exerted in Christ when he raised him from 
the dead and seated him at his right hand in the heavenly realms, far above all rule 
and authority, power and dominion, and every title that can be given, not only in the 
present age but also in the one to come. And God placed all things under his feet and 
appointed him to be head over everything for the church, which is his body, the 
fullness of him who fills everything in every way. Eph 1:18-23 
 
Finally, be strong in the Lord and in his mighty power. Put on the full armor of God 
so that you can take your stand against the devil's schemes. For our struggle is not 
against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against the authorities, against the 
powers of this dark world and against the spiritual forces of evil in the heavenly 
realms. Therefore put on the full armor of God, so that when the day of evil comes, 
you may be able to stand your ground, and after you have done everything, to stand. 
Stand firm then, with the belt of truth buckled around your waist, with the breastplate 
of righteousness in place, and with your feet fitted with the readiness that comes from 
the gospel of peace. In addition to all this, take up the shield of faith, with which you 
can extinguish all the flaming arrows of the evil one. Take the helmet of salvation and 
the sword of the Spirit, which is the word of God.  And pray in the Spirit on all 
occasions with all kinds of prayers and requests. With this in mind, be alert and 
always keep on praying for all the saints. Eph 6:10-18 
 
 
 
 



Then I heard a loud voice in heaven say: "Now have come the salvation and the power 
and the kingdom of our God, and the authority of his Christ. For the accuser of our 
brothers, who accuses them before our God day and night, has been hurled down. 
They overcame him by the blood of the Lamb and by the word of their testimony; they 
did not love their lives so much as to shrink from death. Therefore rejoice, you 
heavens and you who dwell in them! But woe to the earth and the sea, because the 
devil has gone down to you! He is filled with fury, because he knows that his time is 
short." Rev 12:10-12 

 
We are Encouraged (Commanded) to Fight and God Will Fight with and for Us.  

 
When Jesus had called the Twelve together, he gave them power and authority to drive 
out all demons and to cure diseases, and he sent them out to preach the kingdom of 
God and to heal the sick. Luke 9:1,2 
 
After this the Lord appointed seventy-two others and sent them two by two ahead of 
him to every town and place where he was about to go. Heal the sick who are there 
and tell them, 'The kingdom of God is near you.' Luke 10:1,9 
 
Then Jesus came to them and said, "All authority in heaven and on earth has been 
given to me. and teaching them to obey everything I have commanded you. And surely 
I am with you always, to the very end of the age." Matt 28:18,10 
 
As you sent me into the world, I have sent them into the world. John 17:18 
 
The weapons we fight with are not the weapons of the world. On the contrary, they 
have divine power to demolish strongholds. We demolish arguments and every 
pretension that sets itself up against the knowledge of God, and we take captive every 
thought to make it obedient to Christ. 2 Cor 10:4,5 

 
Take the helmet of salvation and the sword of the Spirit, which is the word of God. 

 Eph 6:17 
 

They overcame him by the blood of the Lamb and by the word of their testimony; they 
did not love their lives so much as to shrink from death. Rev 12:11 

 
 
Conclusion:   

 
It is important to keep in mind that our warfare is one of faith – trust and cooperation 
with the Lord Jesus by and through the power of the Holy Spirit. We must not look to 
our emotions for support. The enemy can talk to us, and exercise some control over 
our mind, emotions, body and circumstances. We must believe God, take our authority 
and obey the Lord in resisting His and our enemy.  
 
                    Victor Matthews  


